Graduate Programs Council (GPC)

Minutes of Meeting

March 4, 2009

GPC Members Present: Jacqui DaCosta (vice-chair), Jean Graham, Susan Hydro, Brenda Leake, Donald Leake (Chair), Leslie Rice, Susan Bakewell-Sachs, Kathy Speaker, Mark Woodford
Minutes were approved from GPC meetings held on December 3, 2008.

Dean’s Report: No report for this meeting.

Assistant Dean’s Report: 
Susan Hydro indicated that the Office of Graduate Admissions is extremely busy attending to student applications and communication. 
The draft of a “cover shell” that will be available for individual coordinators to use via email was circulated to the committee and suggestions for minor additions were made. Susan indicated that she had sent out the invitation to graduate coordinators to attend the March 18th meeting of the GPC. At this meeting there will be a presentation of the new PAWS system and an opportunity for open dialogue between the committee and the coordinators about any issues, concerns or topics that the group would like GPC to address. Susan will follow up with a reminder to the coordinators and also an invitation to the Chairs. 
 Also mentioned in the report was the fact that we still do not have consistent student representation on the committee and all committee members were asked to redouble efforts to seek out interested graduate students. 
Old Business: 
In opening Old Business, Don reiterated an invitation from CAP for a member from GPC to sit on a sub committee charged with reviewing Collegewide Course Approval.
 The continuation of a previous discussion on thesis guidelines and the need for consistency in that document moved forward. The committee discussed changes in the document’s language that would enhance clarity and consistency and those changes will be attached as a separate document. While the committee was pleased with the language chosen to make the thesis guidelines more precise, they felt that the general standards for Culminating/Creative Projects were not articulated clearly. To enlighten the committee, Brenda Leake volunteered to present the requirements of the South Africa Creative Project that the Masters students in her program complete. In addition, since the Graduate Nursing Program has also instituted a Culminating Project, Leslie Rice volunteered to bring the overview of that project to the committee.
The meeting was adjourned at 2:55 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathy Speaker
